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Recent testing indicates no exceedances of federal health advisory levels for PFAS 
in Cannon Air Force Base drinking water 

 
SANTA FE — Today, the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) released source water sampling results 
from Cannon Air Force Base’s public water system taken in March, as well as the results of Cannon-area sampling 
done on drinking water systems in November 2018, soon after NMED learned of the per- and poly-fluorinated 
substance (PFAS) contamination.  
 
The results from both sampling events indicate that PFAS were not detectable in most of the drinking water systems 
that were tested and there were no exceedances of federal health advisory levels. The dataset is available on 
NMED’s website.  
 
Low concentrations of some PFAS were detected in samples collected from Turquoise Estates drinking water 
system, but these detections were below EPA health advisory levels. Residents of Turquoise Estates who would like 
to discuss these results can call the Department of Health at (505)827-0006. Ideally, people would not have any 
PFAS in their drinking water. 
 
More information on the testing results and other topics related to PFAS contamination on and around Cannon Air 
Force Base will be presented at an April public meeting in Clovis hosted by NMED in conjunction with the New 
Mexico Departments of Health and Agriculture and the Office of the Attorney General.  
 
The meeting will be from 6 to 8 p.m. April 29 in the Dr. Jay Gurley Town Hall Room at Clovis Community College, 
417 Schepps Blvd, Clovis, NM 88101.  
 

### 
NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, as required by 
applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning non-discrimination 
requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 
1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the Federal Water Pollution Control Act 
Amendments of 1972.  If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination programs, policies or procedures, you may contact: 

Kristine Yurdin, Non-Discrimination Coordinator 
New Mexico Environment Department 
1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050 
P.O. Box 5469 
Santa Fe, NM 87502 
(505) 827-2855 
nd.coordinator@state.nm.us 
If you believe that you have been discriminated against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination Coordinator 
identified above. 
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